
 
From: Carol A Harris <Carol.A.Harris@kp.org>  
Sent: Monday, February 7, 2022 5:56 PM 
To: Distrib- City Clerk <City.Clerk@cityofsanrafael.org> 
Cc: Jodie Clay <Jodie.Clay@kp.org> 
Subject: Kaiser Permanente Comments Los Gamos Apartment Project 
 
Dear Mayor Colin and City Councilmembers,  
 
We appreciate the opportunity to provide comments in regard to the proposed 192-unit Los 
Gamos Apartments. As a Los Gamos neighbor, Kaiser Permanente does have some concerns 
about the project of which the most significant are:  
 

• Pedestrian safety along Los Gamos. (Request consideration of additional raised 
crosswalks or bulb-outs with indicators for pedestrian crossings.) 

• Parking ratio presented for the apartment site. 
• Access to public transportation. 
• Traffic Study conducted prior to the opening of the Kaiser Permanente San Rafael Park 

Medical Offices.  
• Priority access to  employees of adjacent places of work during initial lease offering 

period. 
  
As always, we value the efforts of the City of San Rafael to help our communities thrive.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Jodie Clay 
National Facilities Services, Kaiser Foundation Health Plan and Hospital 
 
Carol Harris 
Community and Government Relations Manager 
 
 
Carol A Harris 
Community & Government Relations Manager 
Kaiser Permanente - North Bay Hub 
Work: 415.893.4069 
Cell: 415.686.4255 
Carol.A.Harris@kp.org 
 
NOTICE TO RECIPIENT:  If you are not the intended recipient of this e-mail, you are prohibited from sharing, copying, or otherwise 
using or disclosing its contents.  If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply e-mail and 
permanently delete this e-mail and any attachments without reading, forwarding or saving them. v.173.295  Thank you. 
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